



Dear parents and carers,

**RE: Further opening of Smithy St and Redlands**

Following our joint planned review of our further opening plans, we have decided to postpone the opening of Year 6 by a week, until June 11<sup>th</sup>.

To reach this decision, we have taken the following into account:

- The local rate of infection: although the rate has decreased already in the last few days, it is still significantly higher than most other London authorities.
- We are experiencing some local staffing issues
- We would like some more clarity around 'test and trace'

We will continue to monitor the situation over the next few days.

Our provisional plans for other year groups are as follows:

Year 1: Jun 15<sup>th</sup>

EYFS 'bubbles': Jun 18<sup>th</sup>

We continue to be open to the vulnerable children and those of key workers only.

We hope you are safe and well,

All the best,

Edith Philipsen

Headteacher Primary Street Primary School